The Honorable Pete von Reichbauer




January 26, 2000

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

COURTHOUSE

Dear Councilmember von Reichbauer:

The enclosed motion, if approved, will authorize me to enter into an interlocal agreement with the City of Bellevue concerning the distribution of funds from the Washington Department of Community Trade and Economic Development (CTED) under the State Growth Management Act.

These funds are made available through the Act for expenditure by Bellevue to carry out the purposes of the Act.  The purpose of this agreement is to authorize the payment of funds to Bellevue for implementing the Regional Work Program.  By entering this agreement Bellevue is eligible to receive the amount specified for it by the Growth Management Planning Council’s annual distribution formula.  

CTED annually gives these funds to King County through a Buildable Lands Grant. This interlocal agreement is similar to the interlocal agreements with Seattle and the Suburban 

Cities Association. They also receive these pass-through funds from King County to complete the same work.

Robert Stier, King County Senior Deputy Prosecuting Attorney, has reviewed and approved this interlocal agreement.

If you have questions, please call Stephanie Warden, Director, Office of Regional Policy and Planning, 296-4187.  Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  John Chelminiak, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Stephanie Warden, Director, Office of Regional Policy and Planning (ORRP)

Ray Moser, Manager, Economic Development Section, ORRP

Cynthia Moffitt, Policy Analyst, Economic Development Section, ORRP


